



Student's name: _____ Section: _____

Instructions: Read the following article and answer the questions:

College Life

College life in the US is very exciting. College students study hard, learn a lot of things, make new friends, and have a lot of fun.

College Studies
College students in the US study many different subjects like Science, Biology, Physics, Chemistry, Maths or English Literature. College students go to lessons for about five hours a day, five days a week and study or do projects for about three hours or more.

Life on Campus
Living on campus in a dorm is an adventure! It isn't like living at home. College students usually share a room in the dorm with another person. But sometimes they live alone. Most college students have a 'meal plan'. They can eat in the college dining hall for a low price.

Clubs
Many college students join clubs like sports, drama, newspaper and art. The clubs organise events like parties and dances. They also hold events to raise money for charity, collect clothes for the poor and even clean up the environment.

Now answer TRUE OR FALSE

1 What is college life like in the US?

- 1 Students attend lessons for about five hours each day.
- 2 There are lessons every day.
- 3 Students spend more time doing projects than attending lessons.
- 4 Students can live on campus.
- 5 Students can't live on their own.
- 6 Students can become members of various clubs.

2 Choose the correct word.

- 1 Students **do/make** projects on the subject they study.
- 2 Most students live on **dorm/campus**. They stay in a room of their own in a **dorm/club** or **live/share** a room with another student.
- 3 Most students **do/join** a club that interests them a lot, such as sports or drama.

What's for Breakfast?

3e

What's it like to wake up in the morning and see Lynne, a 5-metre tall Rothschild giraffe, staring through your window? It sounds **strange**, but this is a **normal** morning at the Giraffe Manor, a hotel in Kenya, Africa.

Every morning before 9 o'clock, the giraffes walk over and put their heads through the open windows to see what's for breakfast. In the wild, giraffes eat leaves and twigs, but here at the hotel they prefer a slice of toast and some orange juice. These **playful** creatures are like members of the family. Each one has its own name and personality. Lynne is the leader and loves treats from the guests. Arlene likes hugs while Barney is like a typical teenager – even though he's only 3.

The hotel is also a conservation project. The Rothschild giraffe is a **rare** animal with only a few hundred left in the wild. On the 140-acre estate there are also exotic birds and antelopes.

The owners and the staff do their best to make their guests feel welcome. Giraffe Manor is a place that promises an **amazing** experience and lots of photographs with its **gentle** creatures.



3 Now read the text and for questions 1-4 choose the best answer (A, B, C or D). Find evidence in the text.

- 1 What animals live at Giraffe Manor?
 - A Only giraffes.
 - B Wild animals.
 - C Only rare animals.
 - D Birds, giraffes and antelope.
- 2 What do the giraffes like doing in the morning?
 - A Eating from the trees.
 - B Sharing guests' meals.
 - C Opening the windows.
 - D Playing with the families.
- 3 What does Lynne enjoy?
 - A Hugs.
 - B Treats.
 - C Kisses.
 - D Leaves.
- 4 What is special about the Rothschild giraffes?
 - A They are very tall.
 - B They are exotic.
 - C There aren't many left.
 - D They only eat sweets.

Check these words

stare, normal, leaves, twigs, slice, playful, personality, leader, treat, guests, hug, typical, conservation project, rare, in the wild, acre, estate, exotic, owner, staff, do their best, feel welcome, gentle

4 Use words from the **Check these words** section to complete the sentences.

- 1 Lynne, the giraffe, doesn't think it's rude to at people through windows.
- 2 The in the hotel are very friendly and always ready to help guests.
- 3 Chocolate is a welcome sweet for everyone.
- 4 You can't see a Rothschild giraffe everywhere. It's a animal.
- 5 On the there are exotic birds and antelope.
- 6 The owners made all their feel welcome.
- 7 Giraffes eat and
- 8 The is the head of the group that everyone else follows.
- 9 The staff always to make sure the guests have a nice time.